
EL DORADO COUNTY CALIFORNIA 

December 3,2007 

Memo To: Board of Supervisors 

From: 

. -4' - .: 
Laura S. Gill, Chief Administrative Oficer 

Subject: Agenda Items # 1 5 and # 1 6, Agenda of December 4,2007, Regarding 
Establishment of Angora Resource Center 

Background 
At its November 6 meeting, the Board of Supervisors considered a proposal from Supervisor 
Santiago concerning the establishment of an Angora Resource Center to allow an expedited 
permitting process while meeting the service needs of normal permit activity. The Board 
continued this matter for discussion to November 27 with direction that staff submit the 
following pertaining to the concept of an Angora Permitting Center to primarily process building 
permits: 

Current status of finances received and where the County is in that regard; 
Staffing of said permit center and where would staffing come from and responsibilities of 
those individuals that would staff said center; 
Actual funding resources and sources for the center; 
Budget transfer to accomplish same and a change to the personnel allocation resolution to 
reflect limited term positions; and 
Information with regard to solidifling Tahoe Regional Planning Agency (TRPA) 
contributions and the sharing of said facility i.e. Red Cross, TRPA, etc. 

At its November 27 meeting, staff asked for a continuance of this item to the December 4 
meeting. In the meantime, Supervisor Santiago and staff met with representatives from the 
Governor's Office of Emergency Services (GOES) to discuss the h d i n g  eligibility for the 
proposed program. 

Issues/Discussion 
Update ofFinanciul Status. The following items are included in this financial status report: 

Status of FederaVState Claims: To date, the County has submitted claims totaling 
$984,000 in expenses associated with emergency response and assistance. We expect to 
receive over $843,000 in reimbursement for these activities. A table that shows the 
claims and anticipated reimbursement is attached to this memo as Attachment 1. 

Waived Permit Revenue: To date, the Development Services Department has waived 
$166,344 in building permit fees for 59 permits. 












